
CEF OF BRITAIN 
PRAYER CALENDAR—OCTOBER AND NOVEMBER 2019 
“The eyes of the Lord are toward the righteous and his ears toward their cry.” 
Psalm 34:15, ESV 

OCTOBER ‘19 

1. Monica Nechita (Birmingham)— Please pray for Steve as he takes an Assembly at Ray 
Lodge Primary School today. Please pray that Bible truth would be appropriately and 
clearly presented. 

2. David Cook (Chairman)— Pray for the online meeting this morning with the workers— that 
it would be a helpful time of sharing and encouragement as we build closer links together to 
strengthen our ministry to boys and girls. 

3. Steve and Rachel Ball (East London)— Pray for Rachel as she tells a Bible Story on 
Wednesday mornings at a local Nursery School. 

4. David Cook (Chairman)— Praise God for a time of inspiring ministry, providential 
connections and enriching fellowship with the CEF workers and leaders at the recent ME 
Conference in Kuala Lumpur. 

5. Philip and Denise Annett (International Ministries)—Please pray that Philip and Denise 
will be able to encourage and help some of the local workers in Great Britain as they seek to 
develop their local area ministry. 

6. Steve and Rachel Ball (East London)— Please pray for all the children currently taking the 
BibleTime Correspondence Course. There have been a few new children in recent weeks so 
please pray that they will continue. Pray that God would work in the lives of the children as 
they learn from God's Word. 

7. David Cook (Chairman)— Praise God for the close fellowship enjoyed as the International 
Board of Trustees met with the Regional Director and National Directors from the countries 
in the Middle East during the recent conference in Malaysia. 

8. Steve and Rachel Ball (East London)— Please pray for Rachel as she tells the Bible Story at 
Christ Church Toddler Group in Leyton this morning. 

9. Eun Sook Geum (Northwest London)— Eun Sook takes the Instructor of Teachers Level 2 
course in Romania from the 8th to 20th October. Pease pray for her to be refreshed and be 
thoroughly equipped for teacher training ministry and to have a good fellowship with 
European CEF workers.  

10. Viv Stringer (Kilchzimmer)—The sale of the building at Kilchzimmer is scheduled for today. 
Pray that all will proceed without complications and praise God for His good timing before 
the winter. 

11. David Cook (Chairman)— Praise God for David’s recovery after his health emergency in 
Bangalore, for the prompt and effective treatment in the hospital and for the loving care 
and concern shown by the members of the India National Board. 

12. Steve and Rachel Ball (East London)—Please pray for Rachel as she leads a workshop on 'Bible 
Story craft ideas' at a Toddler Group Leaders Conference today. 

13. Lydia Hardesty (International Ministries)—Please pray as Lydia prepares to apply for a 
long-term visa. Ask God to guide her steps. 

14. Eun Sook Geum (Northwest London)— Please pray that a Teaching Children Effectively 
level 2 course will be held in 2020 in the South West London. 
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15. Steve and Rachel Ball (East London)— Please continue to pray for the 'Monday Club' that 
meets on the Ray Lodge Estate. Thank God for all the children that have been attending 
and for the friendly atmosphere. Pray for fruit from God's Word and a strengthening of 
relationships with the families. 

16. Lydia Hardesty (International Ministries)—Praise God for leading Lydia to a local church 
where she has become a member. Ask Him to continue to provide lasting relationships that 
draw her heart deeper into the Gospel.  

17. David Cook (Chairman)— Praise God for amazing answers to prayer during David’s recent 
3-day visit to Hebron School, Ooty in Tamil Nadu, India. 

18. Monica Nechita (Birmingham)— Praise the Lord for the boys’ club. Pray that many of them 
will be trusting in the Lord as their Saviour. 

19. Chris and Lynn Holt (Member Care)—Please pray for those workers who are suffering from 
bereavement or illness. 

20. Pray earnestly for the Lord of the harvest to send more labourers into His harvest (Luke 10:2). 
21. Eun Sook Geum (Northwest London)— Please pray for Arad and Ava to get assigned to a 

good local school near their home as soon as possible. They are 5-year-old, Iranian twins. They 
received a permission to live in the UK, but their accommodation was delayed so that they 
couldn’t get a school on time this term. 

22. Chris and Lynn Holt (Member Care)— Pray as Chris & Lynn continue to provide Member 
Care for the European country leaders and their teams. 

23. Monica Nechita (Birmingham)— Pray for mums to remember to come at the Sing and 
Story Time. Pray that many will grasp some understanding of the Christian faith and that 
there will be opportunities to share more openly. 

24. Steve and Rachel Ball (East London)— Please pray for the Holiday Bible Club at Woodford 
Evangelical Church (Steve & Rachel's home Church) from 23-25 October. Please pray for 
everyone involved including those teaching the Bible Lessons and the memory verses. 

25. Lydia Hardesty (International Ministries)—Please pray as Lydia works with Philip and 
Denise to coordinate two programmes for CEF National Directors in the coming months. 

26. Steve and Rachel Ball (East London)—Please pray for Rachel as she will be marking and 
sending out BibleTime during the October half term. Pray for children to be encouraged to 
keep going with the lessons. 

27. Hanne Evans (South Wales)—Pray that God would guide Hanne’s every step. 
28. Simon and Hannah Snodgrass (Edinburgh)—Pray for God’s blessings for Simon and 

Hannah as they enjoy the gift of marriage; ask Him to guide their steps as they seek to serve 
the Lord together. 

29. Steve and Rachel Ball (East London)— Please pray for Steve as he takes an Assembly at 
Ray Lodge Primary School today. 

30. Simon and Hannah Snodgrass (Edinburgh)—Please pray for the processing of Hannah’s next 
visa—that God would open doors no man can shut. 

31. Pray that God would use the ministry of CEF Britain to make His glory known among the 
nations.  
 



NOVEMBER ‘19 

1. Please pray as CEF Britain workers begin to plan for their Christmas outreaches. Ask God to 
open many doors for children to learn the true meaning of Christmas. 

2. Steve and Rachel Ball (East London)— Please pray for Rachel as she is involved in three 
Toddler Groups each week. Pray for the telling of Bible Stories to the toddlers and the 
parents/grandparents/carers who are with them. 

3. Claudine Uwizeye (Northeast England)— Please pray for the after-school GNCs that take place 
every Tuesday and Wednesday, and for the children who will attend this school year. 

4. Ask God to provide for all the needs of CEF Britain and to call more people to the work of 
reaching children for Christ. 

5. Philip and Denise Annett (International Ministries)— Please pray that Philip and Denise will 
have opportunities to do further teacher training days with local churches across Great Britain. 
Pray that they will be a blessing and help to the churches and that the churches will also catch 
the vision to start Christmas Clubs to reach the unchurched children in their neighbourhoods. 

6. Eun Soon Geum (Northwest London)— Please pray for possibilities for Junior Youth Challenge 
(JYC) in Worcester Park. Pray that God will encourage children who graduated GNC to take an 
interest in JYC. 

7. Eun Sook Geum (Northwest London)— Please pray for the Chosun Academy GNC for 
North Korean Children. The number of children has decreased since the meeting place 
moved because of a shortfall in the budget. Pray for the children to return to the new place 
and for some more new children to be joining. 

8. Monica Nechita (Birmingham)— Pray as we start again Homework Club in Alum Rock that 
there will be some more volunteers and children attending on a regular basis. 

9. Claudine Uwizeye (Northeast England)—Pray that God would guide Claudine as she 
continues to seek to bring the Gospel to children in Teesside. 

10. Viv Stringer (Kilchzimmer)— Praise God that the new office in Kappel is up and running. Pray 
that we can continue to be a support to workers throughout Europe in dealing with finances. 

11. Please pray for the protection of CEF Britain workers and volunteers as they travel to clubs and 
assemblies. 

12. Monica Nechita (Birmingham)— Pray that as Monica starts to prepare for Christmas Clubs, that 
the Lord will help her prepare a message that will speak to many children in a very personal way 
and that many will trust in Him. 

13. Claudine Uwizeye (Northeast England)— Please pray that God will provide all the financial 
support Claudine needs as she continues to serve the Lord. 

14. Steve and Rachel Ball (East London)— Please pray for Steve as he shares about the ministry of 
CEF and brings God's Word to the Hainault Road Baptist Church Lunch Club today. 

15. Eun Sook Geum (Northwest London)— Please pray for the children who graduated from 
Worcester Park GNC this summer to adapt to life in a secondary school this September. Pray 
that a new JYC (a weekly bible club for teenagers) will start for them soon; pray for a place, time, 
a youth leader and Eun Sook. 

16. Hannah Snodgrass (Edinburgh)— Please pray for more workers/volunteers with CEF in 
Scotland and wisdom to encourage and support them.  

17. Steve and Rachel Ball (East London)— Please pray for Steve as he brings God's Word at the 
Harley Road Gospel Hall evening service and updates the fellowship on the ministry of CEF. 

18. Lydia Hardesty (International Ministries)—Please pray that God would deepen Lydia’s desire 
and passion for prayer. 

19. Steve and Rachel Ball (East London)— Please pray for Steve as he helps Norman Burnett teach 
on the 'Home Front Bus' at Manorfield Primary School in Poplar today. 



 CEF of Britain, PO Box 9281, Poole BH14 4FS. 
Phone: 01202 233286.  E-mail: info@cefbritain.org.  Website: www.cefbritain.org  

Registered Company Number 570740 
Registered Charity in England No.235080~Registered Charity in Scotland No. SC040343 

Web site for children:  www.WonderSurf.com 
We continue to send you this prayer diary because you have previously requested it. We shall continue to keep your contact 

details safe and protected. We have updated the privacy notice on our website accordingly. 
 If you no longer wish to receive this prayer diary, please notify us on email or by telephone.   

 

20. Chris and Lynn Holt (Member Care)— Please pray for the single workers in Europe as they 
faithfully serve God. 

21. Chris and Lynn Holt (Member Care)— Please pray for those workers who are suffering from 
bereavement or illness. 

22. David Cook (Chairman)— Pray for the Workers’ Conference at Kings Park Conference Centre, 
Northampton, from today until Sunday—that it would be a time of refreshing ministry and 
fellowship together as we encourage one another to reach the children of Britain with the 
gospel. 

23. Lydia Hardesty (International Ministries)—Ask God to give Lydia opportunities to share the 
Gospel with her neighbours, and the boldness to take advantage of those opportunities.  

24. Ask God to encourage each CEF worker today, reminding them of His goodness and 
faithfulness.  

25. Monica Nechita (Birmingham)— Pray that the Lord will bring some more volunteers to join the 
clubs where Monica is helping. Pray especially for some Romanian speaking volunteers for the 
two clubs in Lye (boys and girls clubs). 

26. David Cook (Chairman)— Continue to pray for God to raise up a National Director to lead the 
work in Britain and that Stephen Garrett and David Cook will have wisdom to discern the Lord's 
leading in this matter. 

27. Steve and Rachel Ball (East London)— Please pray for Steve as he takes an Assembly at Ray Lodge 
Primary School today. Please pray that Bible truth would be appropriately and clearly presented. 

28. Steve and Rachel Ball (East London)— Please pray for Rachel as she teaches the Bible story on 
Thursdays at the Woodford Evangelical Church Toddler Group. Pray that new families would 
feel welcome and make friends. Pray for opportunities to talk more about the gospel. 

29. Chris and Lynn Holt (Member Care)— Pray for an assistant to help David Cook with the 
workload involved in coordinating the ministry in Britain.  Pray that God will raise up a new 
National Director for Britain. Pray for Chris & Lynn as they formulate a Code of Practice which 
will assist and strengthen the CEF workers throughout Europe. 

30. Steve and Rachel Ball (East London)— Please pray for the new members of BibleTime. Pray for 
them to enjoy learning more from the Bible as they take part in this correspondence course each 
month. 


